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WEEK 2 STUDENT  

EVENTS/MEETINGS 

 

Monday 3rd Feb 

 Year 7/8 - Summer Sports 
‘sign up’ meeting @ 1pm  

 Auditions @ 3.30pm in     
Theatre Room 

Tuesday 4th Feb 

 Year 9/10 - Summer Sports 

‘sign up’ meeting @ 1pm 

Wednesday 5th Feb 

 VETis meeting for students 

@ 1pm in room 2 

 Year 11/12 - Summer Sports 

‘sign up’ meeting @ 12.50pm 

 Year 11/12 Parents & student 

Information Night @ 6.30pm 

Welcome back to the 2020 school year. I love coming back to school and recon-

necting with our students. To see how much they have grown, hear about their 

holidays, catch up on their success (or otherwise) in sport and talk to them about 

their goals for the year. I’d like to particularly welcome our year 7 students and new 

students in years 10 & 11. 

I know many of our students couldn’t wait to get back to school but for others they 

have been feeling very anxious. These emotions are very normal and our students 

might be surprised to learn that they are the same emotions many of our new and 

experienced staff feel on the day.  For first time secondary school parents, or par-

ents of new students entering other year levels, this time is often one of mixed 

emotions. It may be one of concern as they attend a new school where friendships 

may already have been formed, teachers are unknown and our way of ‘doing’ is 

different to what they have been used to.  It may be a feeling of sadness as your 

young person begins the steps into a more grown up world but also excitement as 

they are ready for the next stage of their life journey. All of these emotions are 

okay and very normal.  

For other young people the anxious feelings come from going into a new year lev-

el, their perceptions of what it means to be in that year level, changing friendships 

and/or friendship groups, matters of the heart and new teachers, amongst others. 

Once again these feelings are very normal. But, if these feelings prove to be ongo-

ing then we strongly recommend that the young person seeks further help. Re-

member, we are here to help you and we want to ensure our students have the 

support they need. We urge the young person to not leave it for days or weeks to 

talk to us or seek help. We need them to speak with their coordinator, a teacher 

with whom they strongly connect, the Chaplain or Ms Payne and myself. In some 

instances, a young person may need to access support beyond the college. This 

may include a visit to the GP, counsellors at the Northern and District Community 

Health Service and Headspace (either in person or via the telephone counselling 

service) or Ms Keir to deal with these issues promptly. We want our young people 

to have positive and enjoyable experiences at school.  

Welcome to our new staff  

Ms Cooke  Year 7 English/Humanities/Science/Literacy 

Miss Whittaker English/Humanities 

Ms Keir  Wellbeing 

Welcome back 

Mrs Thies   Returning to work with Mrs Donehue in the library 
 

Staffing 

It is with some sadness that Ms Eki Chan informed me that she wouldn’t be return-

ing to work in Cohuna in 2020. As such, we have had to make significant late 

changes to the timetable and staff teaching loads. The timetable as it stands is a 

temporary one. I’d like to thank parents and students for their understanding. 
 

I would like to acknowledge and thank our staff who are working above and be-

yond normal teaching loads to ensure our young people receive the best educa-

tion that they deserve.  
 

Ms Porter has taken leave for the first half of the year and Ms Spence and Mr C Hill 

will be taking the Art curriculum. 
 

Mrs Mahler has taken twelve months Long Service Leave and we hope that she has 

a very restful and enjoyable year. 



Coordinators 

Year 7  Mr Murray and form teacher Ms Cooke 

Year 8  Mrs Miller and form teacher Mr Croker 

Year 9  Ms Fitzpatrick and form teacher Mrs Clifford 

Year 10  Mrs Hawken and form teacher Mr Gray 

Year 11  Mr Chris Hill and form teacher Mrs Bottcher 

Year 12  Mrs Cowan and form teacher Ms Payne 

 

As many of you are aware we had some wonderful student outcomes last year with our year 12 ATAR results but also 

for our young people who left school to undertake employment or apprenticeships. All students who chose a univer-

sity pathway knew their destinations prior to the end of the school year. As a college we are so proud of their 

achievements. We have guided and nurtured them through their teenage years and have seen them develop into 

lovely young adults. These results, for many, were their reward for the many hours of hard work that they put into 

their study. Not only in year 12 but over their time at Cohuna Secondary College.  

 

The following are only some of the career choices of our year 12 students: Agriculture/Business, Business Manage-

ment, Biomedical Science Business, Education, Engineering, Exercise Science/ Exercise Physiology, Health Science, 

Nursing, Nursing/Nursing Midwifery, Psychological Science, Social Work, Sports Management plus many more. Some 

students wanting apprenticeships have also picked up apprenticeships in electrical and welding.   

 

We strongly encourage our students to apply for scholarships when applying for University. It always is very exciting 

to hear when students have been successful. Scholarships range from a few thousand dollars to many thousands of 

dollars, all of which can be used to help ease the financial burden on families. Congratulations to our students who 

have received scholarships from Federation University, The University of Melbourne and The Gardiner Foundation. I 

am sure there are other scholarships that have been received but these are the ones we know about.  

 

We sincerely wish each and every one of you all the very best for your future and look forward to hearing about your 

journey.  

 

Term 1 

Reminder: students will not be able to have their mobile phone during the school day. We strongly encourage stu-

dents to leave their phones at home. However, we understand there are times when they need them after school so 

they will be collected and stored until return at the end of the day. 

This term is always a particularly busy one with House Swimming Sports, Summer Sport Competition, Year 7 Camp, 

Staff Professional Development, Senior Elevate study skills program and Year 11/12 Information Night and the list 

goes on. 

We are looking forward to a very positive 2020 where students, staff and parents are all working together to ensure 

our young people achieve solid growth, develop vital skills for continuous learning and continue their social and 

emotional development. 

 

 
Together as partners, we can excel!            Mrs. Fiona Miller  - Principal      

HOT WEATHER  

REMINDERS 

 

With the hot weather temperatures at an extreme 

level  students are encouraged to bring their WA-

TER bottles, a hat to wear during outside breaks, 

sunscreen and deodorant. 

 

The splashing of water on each other is prohibited. 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

FEBRUARY 10.30AM TO 1.30PM 

MONDAY 2 Nicole Gray & Kelly Barton 

TUESDAY 3 Fiona Smith & Katrina Robinson 

WEDNESDAY 4 Debbie Thompson & Kirstie Cooke 

THURSDAY 5 Jo Wight & Michelle Rigg 

FRIDAY 6 
Ruth Robins & Mandy Hutchinson 

Lunch - Cara Van der Zande (12.30-1.00) 



 

AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE FORCE CAREERS EXPO 
Friday 21 Feb 2020 

Open to Year 9, 10, 11 and 12 students 

Names to the front office as soon as possible. 

This Expo is being held at the Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre and will showcase some of Defence's best 
equipment, with various displays and interactive exhibits; check out the vehicle and weapons displays, witness perfor-
mances from Service Bands and the Australian Federation Guard, and speak with current serving members about their 
own experiences and advice. 
 

Other attractions will include: 

 Air Force flight simulator 

 Army School of Armour displays 

 Cyber Zone 

 ADF Drone Racing Team displays 

 DFR virtual reality experience 

 Submariner recruiting team displays 

 Defence Force Recruiting careers coaches 

 Various info sessions 




